Board of Professional Land Surveyors
Minutes – April 17, 2008
Page 2

                                                                         
	Cannon Building
	STATE OF DELAWARE
	Telephone: (302) 744-4500

	861 Silver Lake Blvd., Suite  203
	DEPARTMENT OF STATE
	Fax: (302) 739-2711

	Dover, Delaware 19904-2467
	
	Website: www.dpr.delaware.gov

	
	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, April 17th, 2008 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second Floor of the Cannon Bldg.
MINUTES APPROVED:
05-15-08
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Michael T. Szymanski, Chairman, Presiding
Laurence R. McBride, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member
Stephen Sellers, Secretary, Professional Member
Victor Kennedy, Public Member
John Murray, PLS, Professional Member
Frank Szczuka, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Eileen Kelly  Deputy Attorney General
Margaret A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist II



OTHERS PRESENT



Brad A. Temple

Charles Adams

Tom Whitehead

John Johnson

Kelly Katz


1.0  CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Szymanski called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  
2.0  REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the March 20th, 2008 Board Meeting.  Mr. McBride made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with the proposed changes, seconded by Mr. Sellers.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0  UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Elections
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to nominate and approve Stephen Sellers for Secretary.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

A motion was made by Mr. Kennedy, seconded by Mr. McBride to nominate and approve for a second term Mr. Syzmanski for Chairman.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Kennedy to nominate and approve for a second term Mr. McBride as Vice Chairman.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Courses for Continuing Education Approval



The board reviewed the continuing education request submitted by Bruce McKenna on the course entitled “3rd Annual Civil Engineering Camp” for 6 PDH’s.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Kennedy to table the approval of this course to verify with Mr. McKenna if he had taught all of the sessions.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The board reviewed the continuing education request submitted by PESI entitled “Boundary and Landowner Disputes”.  A motion was made by Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to approve the course for 7 PDH’s.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The board reviewed the continuing education request submitted by the NJ Society of Land Surveyors entitled “High Definition Surveying”.  A motion was made by Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to approve the course for 12 PDH’s.  The motion was unanimously carried. 







Public Hearing
Proposed Rules and Regulation Changes
A rules and regulations hearing was conducted by the Board on proposed changes published in the February, 2008 edition of the Delaware Registry.  
No public comment was given to the board at the hearing or received by the board office.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by
Mr. McBride to approve the rules and regulations as proposed.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Ms. Kelly will prepare a board order for signature at the next scheduled meeting on May 15th, 2008. 
Mr. Szymanski stated that additional rules and regulation changes will be required with regards to minimum technical standards possibly after this meeting. 
Discussion on Mortgage Inspection Plan
Mr. Thomas Whitehead, PLS, addressed the board on the importance of eliminating the Mortgage Inspection Plan and its inability to protect the public.  Mr. Charles Adams, PLS, stated that the locate standards in both Kent and Sussex County were to set corners on all surveys.  Mr. Adams stated that all attorneys and banks expect this in Sussex and Kent Counties.  Mr. Szymanski stated that he will be meeting with the Real Estate Commission in May at their board meeting to discuss the elimination or feasibility of keeping the MIP Plan in New Castle County.  Mr. Brad Temple stated that the PLS had a responsibility to set the corners. 
Update from the Northeast Zone and Colonial State Conference 
Mr. Szymanski attended both conferences in April on behalf of the board.  Mr. Szymanski stated that at the Northeast Zone Conference the NCEES was considering making the national exams computer based testing instead of paper based testing.  NCEES also was looking at creating a national identification number for those who take the exam.  In addition, Alabama is proposing a two tier licensure.
At the Colonial Conference, two states, Pennsylvania and Virginia, were considering requiring continuing education credits in the future.  In some states where individuals fail the examination multiple times, example West Virginia, candidates are required to come before the board to see if additional courses are required in order for them to pass the exam.  Peggy Absaghen of the Engineering Board will be sending a copy of the certification of authorization that is issued to firms by the DE Board of Professional Engineers (DAPE).  In some states Mr. Szymanski stated firms are also licensed by the board and our board may want to consider this in the future. In addition, the DAPE would like a copy of our letters of concern as they were interested in our process and may adopt a similar process. In addition, Mr. Szymanski stated that some states are considering legislation that allows them to issue cease and desist orders. Four states are licensing photogrammetry.
Title 10 and the Architects 

Ms. Foreit stated that the DE Board of Architects was interested in being part of the legislation with the amended changes to Title 10.  The Board of Architects will discuss this at their next meeting on 

May 21st and Ms. Foreit will report at the June Board Meeting. 
Final Denial 

Mr. Gentile had been sent a letter propose to deny his application by the board and had not responded to request a hearing within the 20 day time line. A motion was made by Mr. McBride and seconded by Mr. Murray to make a final denial on the application of Michael Robert Gentile for licensure.  
Correspondence and Legislation

Sussex Conservation District 

Mr. Sellers will attend the Sussex Conservation District Meeting in April, 2008 on behalf of the board and report back to the board with an update at the May meeting. 

Recording of State Boundaries 

Mr. Szymanski informed the board that he had sent a letters to the Historical and Cultural Affairs as well as DNREC asking that the state boundaries be updated since the state had not done so since 1984. 
 Mr. Szymanski stated that the groups have a mandate to update the boundaries every five years.  As soon as a response is received the board will be updated as to when the boundaries will be updated. 




Senate Bill 234

The board was supplied a copy of the legislation that the DAPE is proposing this legislative session concerning unlicensed practice. 












































Wall Certificates
Wall Certificates were signed by the board for Gary J. Thurman, John Keller Pierce. 









5.0 Other Business before the Board (for discussion only)

None
6.0 Public Comment
None other than that contained in the section entitled MIP Plan.


Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 15th, 2008 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware. 




9.0 Adjournment
There being no further business, Mr. Szymanski made a motion, seconded by Mr. McBride to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Foreit
Margaret A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist III






